 CKRS Extended Day Program: 2018-2019
Registration Form is online on our CKRS  website under the Parent Tab
Dear Parents/Guardians:
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Welcome back to school.  We hope that you are enjoying your summer vacation and are ready for another fun year at the Extended Day Program.  The program will begin on Wednesday, September 5, 2018.  We are excited to meet all of the new faces and welcome back the ones we have come to know.  Our goal is to provide your child or children with a safe and happy environment post the school day.   To accomplish this goal, we allow time for supervised homework, a snack, recreational games, art activities, and movies.  In return, we ask that the students continue to follow the rules that are in place during the school day and just a few other specific guidelines that pertain to participating in our extended day program in order to keep the program safe and fun.  Some general rules and a code of expected behavior during extended care will be sent home to all the parents who register a child  in our program so that you can review them and discuss them with your child. These guidelines will also be explained by our staff to all the children during our first week together so everyone knows what is expected. 
The Extended Day Program is offered before and after school, every school day, even on early dismissal days.  On early dismissal days, students will need to bring a lunch as the cafeteria will not be open.  Students are provided with a daily snack.  If your child has dietary restrictions please let us know.  If you child wishes something different or something extra to eat after school besides the snack we provide, please feel free to pack something your child will enjoy.   The after school program WILL NOT be in session on the last day of school in June.
Please note that the Extended Day Program closes promptly at 6:00 pm.  We do not have the staff to cover late pick-ups.   In the case of an emergent situation or true emergency, and you are not going to be able to  CKRS before  6:00 p.m.  to pick-up your child/children, you are asked to call a pre-designated approved adult to come and pick up by 6:00 p.m.  Your emergency pick-up person’s name and information should be given on the registration form in case you have not notified us of a delay and we need to call on your behalf. 
Rates for the Extended Day Program are posted online on our CKRS homepage. We intentionally did not raise the rates this year out of consideration of all who use this service regularly and depend on it to provide a safe, fun place for your child to be while you are working. In the same spirit of financial consideration, we will credit $7 to your account if your child is participating in an afterschool club, sport, tutoring session or school activity during regular EDP time and will credit $11 if two or more of your children are engaged in a school sponsored activity on the same day during their EDP time. 
To returning families, please note that our CKRS billing method for EDP care has changed to ensure a timely and simplified collection of money owed for services rendered. Due to changes in our bookkeeping system, we can no longer can carry over EDP care debt from one month to another. All families who use the EDP on a regular weekly basis, will be billed on the last Tuesday of each month for the care given during that month. Payment is expected by or before the following week's 1st Tuesday of the month. Please note, a late fee of $5 will be assessed for each day the payment is late up to $25 total and more importantly, your child will not be allowed to continue in our extended day program until the bill is paid in full.  Questions concerning billing should be addressed to Mrs. Anna Callaghan at the parish center, 856-429-1600. 
For new and returning families, please be aware that you can use our EDP for an occasional Drop-In Day of care. This occasional need for care is available to all families to use however you must register to access this service even if it is only for a day or two each year. This is to ensure your child's safety and our peace of mind that we have contact information in case of emergency. Also for those needing occasional drop-in service, please know that payment must accompany the child on the day of attendance. Please fill out the registration form on our webpage under the parent tab if you think this is a service you might want or need to access as the school year goes forward. 
New this year, our CKRS after-school care session is going to offer an adult supervised separated quiet classroom space for students to do their homework from 3:00 to 4:00 PM.  This room is only for quiet reading, studying or doing homework. Computer / iPad access will be granted to children who need it for homework purposes only.  As children finish their homework,  they will be able to join the other children playing unless you request your child spend the entire hour academically engaged in their school work or leisure reading. This is only for one hour and is basically a study hall atmosphere. This hour or service is not to be considered or thought of an opportunity for your child to be tutored but more so a time to be supervised, directed and encouraged while independently and quietly doing his or her homework. Please refer to the homework section of the registration form and indicate if this is an option you wish to choose for your child.
In addition to making your child's extend day at CKRS a pleasant and positive experience, safety while in our care is our primary concern.  For that reason, a completely filled out registration and emergency contact information form is required for all families who plan or might want to participate in our EDP all year long or only once!  If you have questions or concerns, you can contact us  via email at dhorner@ckrs.org or if you ever need to reach us immediately during EDP hours after school hours, please call us on the  EDP cell phone number at 856-304-6052.
We look forward to another fun and safe year!
See you in September! 
Ms. Deborah Horner
Ms. Sandra Horner
Mrs. Kathleen Dunn and Mrs. Donna Bigos will supervise the before school program.
Questions for Morning Care can be sent to dbigos@ckrs.org or kdunn@ckrs.org
